Friends of EverBloom

Board of Directors
Meeting Notes

Friends of EverBloom’s mission is to positively contribute to the overall health and function of Lake Bloomington and Evergreen Lake and their associated watersheds while using enhancement, restoration and protection of fish and aquatic species, sustainability plans for these ecosystems and associated watersheds, and enhanced public awareness of conservation issues surrounding these lakes as guiding principles.

The Board of Director’s met on July 17, 2014 and the meeting was called to order at 9:10 a.m.  The members present were Mike Garthaus, Mike Steffa, Jerry Martoglio, Kathryn Foster and Jackie Kraft.
Friends of Everbloom is now a 501-C-3 organization.  

On September 27 and 28, 2014 the Friends of Everbloom are sponsoring an event called Lakes Fest 2014. The event will run from 10 to 2 both days.    
The initial plan is to have a 2 day multi-species fishing tournament on Evergreen and Bloomington.  There will be events at Evergreen on Saturday and at Bloomington on Sunday.  A 5K road race is planned for Sunday at Evergreen.    

Jerry Martoglio and Terry Brown are working on the logistics of the fishing tournament.  Species allowed for the tournament are:  Bloomington – bass, hybrid striped bass, channel catfish, crappie, walleye, and rough fish; Evergreen – bass, white bass, channel catfish, saugeye, crappie, and rough fish.  The initial plan is to charge $25 per 2 man team.  That fee will enter the team into one fish category.  Each additional category will cost $10.  There will be a minimum of 2 teams per species.  

There will be a raffle associated with the fall event.  Mike Steffa has secured a license for the raffle.  Tickets will be 1 for $5 or 3 for $10.  The major prizes will be gift cards.  

Mike Steffa is taking care of the logistics for the 5K road race.  The race will start at 10am at Evergreen Lake.  Mike Steffa’s staff will handle the registration.  The entry fee will be $20.  
There will be a treasure hunt at both lakes.  Participants will take pictures of different things and when they complete the hunt they will get a t-shirt.  

The Hudson Boy Scouts will be selling food at the event on Saturday.   

Spider blocks and bat houses may be built on Sunday at Lake Bloomington but this has not been confirmed.  

The next board meeting will be August 8th at 9 am at the SWCD office in Normal.  
Mike Garthaus
